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INTRA-AGENCY MEMORANDUM 

KENTUCKY PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

TO: Case File No. 2009-00080 

FROM: Chris Whelan 4 
DATE: March 31 2009 

RE: Telephone Conference 

On March 27, 2009, Commission Staff held a telephone conference with 
representatives of Citipower LLC (“Citipower”). The purpose of the conference was to 
discuss Citipower’s expected gas costs for the quarter ending June 2009. 
Participants in the conference were: 

Citipower Representatives 

Robert Brown 
John Forsberg 

Commission Staff 

Anita Mitchell 
Vicky Townes 
Chris Whelan 
Daryl Newby 

The parties discussed Citipower‘s gas supply situation and the fact that 
Citipower’s current gas supply contract expires April 30, 2009. Since a new contract is 
not yet in place for May and June, Citipower agreed to use an updated New York 
Mercantile Exchange 12-month strip rate for May and June. The conference was then 
adjourned. 

cc: Parties of Record 


